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LONG ISLAND COMMISSION FOR AQUIFER PROTECTION 

MINUTES  
 

July 18, 2017 
 

   260 Motor Parkway, Hauppauge 
 

VOTING MEMBERS 
 

ATTENDEE     REPRESENTING 
Stan Carey Chairman 
Jeffrey W. Szabo Vice-Chairman 
Frank Koch Long Island Water Conference 
Michael White Suffolk County Legislature  
Chris Ostuni Nassau County Legislature 
Brian Schneider Representing Nassau County Executive 
Don Irwin Representing Nassau County Department 

of Health 
Walter Dawydiak Representing Suffolk County Dept. of 

Health Services 
 

NON-VOTING MEMBERS 
  

Karen Gomez NYS DEC 
Sarah Meyland Representing Nassau County Minority 

Leader 
Stephen Terracciano USGS 
John C. Milazzo Counsel – SCWA 

 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT: No Comments. 

 Mr. Carey opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance and thanked 

everyone for attending.  He stated that the Commission will record the meeting’s 

Minutes in conformance with Public Officers Law, in lieu of preparing a stenographic 

record for this meeting, as well as future meetings. 
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Mr. Carey then presented the minutes of the meeting of May 17, 2017, for 

approval. On motion made by Mr. Szabo, duly seconded by Mr. White, and unanimously 

carried, the minutes of the meeting held on May 17, 2017, were approved. 

 

 The Members discussed the proposed budget and work plan, which was 

distributed to them prior to the meeting for their review.  

 On motion made by Mr. White, duly seconded by Mr. Schneider, and 

unanimously carried, it was 

  RESOLVED, To adopt the proposed budget, as amended:  
 

Budget 

Fiscal Year  2018

1‐ Irrigation Consultation  $50,000.00

2‐Public Education and Outreach  $20,000.00

3‐ Additional Monitoring Wells‐ Nassau and Suffolk Counties  $120,000.00

4‐License Agreements with ESRI‐ Water Data  $10,000.00

5‐ Consultants  $50,000.00

Total  $250,000.00 

 
 
  On motion made by Mr. Schneider, duly seconded by Mr. Koch, and unanimously 

carried, it was 
  
  RESOLVED, To authorize the Suffolk County Water Authority to establish a 

separate bank account solely for LICAP proceeds. 
 
On motion made by Mr. White, duly seconded by Mr. Szabo, and unanimously 

carried, it was 
  

RESOLVED, To adopt the work plan, as follows: 
 

Monitoring Well Program  
With a population of roughly three million living atop the sole-source 
aquifer system for Long Island, the water supply of Nassau and Suffolk 
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Counties is prone to contamination from past and current land uses, 
including certain practices related to agriculture, industry, and 
residential development. Increased demands on the aquifer system 
have accelerated the downward flow of younger groundwater into the 
deeper parts of the system from which most wells withdraw water. It is 
essential that contaminants introduced at land surface and saline 
groundwater be detected before they are drawn into supply wells. The 
proposed monitoring of groundwater at key locations throughout the 
two Counties would provide concerned parties with advanced warning 
of potential contamination before it reaches supply wells.  

The primary objective of this proposed project is to build on existing 
water-resources programs in developing and monitoring a network of 
30 monitor wells for the purpose of detecting contaminants in 
groundwater before they are captured by critical supply wells. 
Secondary objectives of the project are to (1) maintain a publicly-
accessible database of contaminants detected across Nassau and 
Suffolk Counties at monitor locations in WaterTraq, in order to 
visualize selected contaminants of concern in the aquifer system; and 
(2) analyze for and track trends in impaired groundwater quality over 
time, considering how different land-use practices affect water quality. 
These objectives will ultimately provide the Long Island Commission 
for Aquifer Protection (LICAP) the information necessary to carry out 
its mission by identifying priorities for research related to Long Island’s 
sole-source aquifer system.  

Irrigation Consultation  

EPA reports have estimated that more than 50 percent of commercial 
and residential irrigation water use goes to waste due to evaporation, 
improper system design or overwatering. Since irrigation represents 
the most significant water use on Long Island, reducing watering 
inefficiencies will reduce water waste and further conservation efforts. 
The purpose of an Irrigation Audit is to measure the efficiency of an 
irrigation system. An Irrigation Audit is typically performed during the 
summer months when the conditions of the irrigated landscape can be 
evaluated. The data from the audit is used to help maintain a 
sustainable, healthy landscape while reducing the water usage. 
Irrigation audits take into account water use over several years in 
order to determine base irrigation water use. The auditors also create 
a log of the existing watering schedule settings on the irrigation 
controller. In addition, they check the functionality of the irrigation 



4 

 

system in order to identify broken heads, seeping valves and leaks in 
lines. Once the system is evaluated, an audit is performed for a 
representative zone of approximately 2,000 – 3,000 sq. ft. for rotary 
head zone(s), or approximately 1,000 sq. ft for spray head zone(s). 
Based upon the finding of the steps above, the auditors will determine 
if additional areas should be audited, including micro-climates on the 
property. A report is generated from the audit, which provides 
recommendations for proper irrigation schedules, system renovations 
and updates and a projection of water savings.  

Public Education and Outreach 

Long Island water users have demonstrated their interest in drinking 
water related issues through voter referenda and civic organization. 
LICAP proposes an education program in order to help to engage 
customers in a better understanding about their water use. Studies 
have shown that landscape irrigation is frequently inefficient and, in 
some cases, a high percentage of residential landscape irrigation is 
wasted as a result of overwatering, poor design and poor 
maintenance.  The data gathered through the Irrigation consultation 
will provide LICAP with quantifiable data that will help to advocate 
for reduced landscape irrigation demand. Through the education 
campaign customers will be educated on residential weather-based 
irrigation controllers, soil moisture sensors and alternative irrigation 
techniques such as odd/even lawn watering. LICAP will also use 
the data from the irrigation consultations to work with local 
governments, in order to develop a comprehensive approach to 
mandate landscape irrigation best management practices as part of 
all local codes. Because landscape water conservation offers so 
much potential for increased efficiency, a comprehensive approach 
to implementation of BMPs will lead to quantifiable results. 

Consultants  

LICAP is seeking to RFP, via the Suffolk County Water Authority, for 
consultant services to perform the following:  

Impacts of Nitrogen on Drinking Water Quality  

Over the past few years, there has been much discussion related to 
nitrogen’s harmful impacts on surface waters. However, nitrogen 
impacts only a small portion of public drinking water wells in Suffolk 
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County. Therefore, an RFP will be issued to review nitrogen’s impacts 
across the Island on public drinking water wells including public 
suppliers and private wells.  

Assistance on Subcommittee Reports  

LICAP has two subcommittees, the 2040 Water Resources and 
Infrastructure Report and the Water Resource Opportunities 
Subcommittee. The 2040 WRIS is required to develop a 2040 WRIS 
Plan to identify long-term risks to the water supply industry created by 
global climate change. The Plan is to contain recommendations on 
short term measures to strengthen public water distribution systems 
against these long term risks, including, but not limited to, the 
development of well placement criteria, mechanism for hardening 
water distribution system infrastructure in coastal areas and loss 
mitigation strategies, including methods for isolating vulnerable 
portions of the distribution system during an event. The Water 
Resource Opportunities Subcommittee is required to identify and 
quantify short term risks, if any, to groundwater resources, specifically 
known contamination impacts.  

The consultant will assist in completing these two assignments. 

 

Mr. Carey informed the Members that at LICAP’s next meeting scheduled for 

Wednesday, September 13, 2017, the Members will be presented with the draft 

Management Plan.  Mr. Colabufo gave a brief summary of the Plan and asked if anyone 

wanted to participate in preparing the Executive Summary and the Introduction.  No one 

accepted this offer and Mr. Carey stated that Mr. Colabufo is doing a good job with this 

project and asked that he prepare these sections and share it with the Members as he 

has done in the past.   

 

At this time, Mr. Carey took questions/comments from the Public audience.   

 

 The Members scheduled their next meeting for Wednesday, 

September 13, 2017, beginning at 10:00 a.m. at the Education Center in Hauppauge. 
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 As there was no further business to be considered, on motion made by  

Mr. White, duly seconded by Mr. Koch, the meeting was adjourned at 11:45 a.m. 

 


